


ACCG Planning Work Group, February 2024
Meeting Summary
Megan facilitated the meeting and briefly updated the Forest Plan Amend. Ad Hoc and led the discussion of the potential use of herbicides in the project and proposed a consensus-based approach to herbicide use. The team also considered the concerns surrounding the use of herbicides on national forest lands and the need for more information on where herbicides would be applied in the project. Other topics discussed included the importance of considering desired conditions and prescriptions for fuel breaks. The herbicide topic will be carried over to the March meeting as a priority topic, and John mentioned the importance of attendance by ACCG members at that meeting. The group wants to ensure the May GM presentation is held so the PWG can lead a discussion/update on the herbicide issue. 
Next steps
• Megan will add a line for “revegetation” in the “Potential FPP Phase 2 Herbicide Alternatives” document, and discussion will continue as a priority at the March PWG meeting.
· Lisa will emphasize the importance of attending the mtg reminder for the March PWG mtg, per JB.
· Lisa will follow up again with Dr. Taylor to ensure he has details and updates ‘confirmed’ on the Feb/March agendas. (done)
· Lisa will re-check Ellie Routt's confirmation and follow up with Megan.
· Lisa will confirm with Rich F. re: LIDAR placement on the agenda (done)
• Megan will follow up with UMWRA and SNF/ENF and update on the herbicide disc. and priority topics to cover after herbicides.
• Megan will follow up with Matt about the specific language for noxious weed control.
• Megan will follow up with the FPP Phase 2 Project Team about the table information and develop a recommendations document.
• Megan will bring Field Tour topics for 2024 to Admin WG.
• Lisa will send a calendar invite for the Forest Plan Amendment Ad Hoc group meeting (done).




